Town of Belville Urges Residents To Prepare For Impacts of Potential
Tropical Cyclone Nine (PTC #9)

Tropical systems expected to bring heavy rain, flooding, rip currents and high winds next week.
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Athina Williams, Town Manager, Email: townmanager@townofbelville.com
BELVILLE, NC, September 27, 2025

The Town of Belville urges all residents and property owners to prepare for potential impacts of tropical systems
currently located in the Atlantic Ocean, including PTC #9, which the National Hurricane Center predicts may
bring heavy rain, flooding, high winds and dangerous rip currents to our area next week.

All residents, property owners, and boating interests should begin to make preparations to secure their property,
be advised of expected heavy rain and the potential for flash flooding and rip currents. Please secure outdoor
furniture, building materials, toys, garden tools, and any other harmful objects that could blow around in high
winds. Keep your vehicle fueled and familiarize yourself with the locations of emergency shelters.

All residents with special needs are encouraged to register with Brunswick County Emergency Services by
calling (910)253-5383 or completing the special medical needs form online at
https://forms.brunswickcountync.gov/Forms/accessneeds.

Town leaders are in constant contact with emergency management officials and the weather service and will
provide information as necessary.

"We encourage everyone to take the necessary precautions to stay safe. Now is the time to prepare your storm kit
and create a response plan. Stay tuned to your local radio and television stations and we will do our best to keep
you informed, said Acting Mayor Chuck Bost.”
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Posted: September 27, 2025
Sharon A. Niemann, Town Clerk
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